
 

 
January 2025 
Dear Friends and Prayer Partners, 

 
Greetings in the name of our Lord and Savior! I thank God for the privilege of 

serving in ministry each day. The past few weeks have been busy and fruitful as 

we welcomed Dr. Greg Little and his team from Victory Baptist SC and Brother 

Jim Laramore and Tim Easley from Smith Grove Baptist NC. Their support has 

been invaluable since we met in 2020, and we’re grateful for God’s guidance 

during our meetings across various churches here in the Philippines. Our Bible 

studies continue to empower individuals in understanding God’s Word, with souls 

being saved through our outreach programs. Recently, a couple incarcerated for 

theft accepted Christ, thanks to the testimonies shared by Brother Jesse Martin 

and Brother Trey Moore. While we began with 40 inmates, many have since 

been transferred, taking the Bibles, we provided. Bro. Jim brought candies for the 

children at our feeding program, and we packed 78 bags with a card saying, 

"FREE GIFT," which led many to understand and accept the "FREE GIFT OF 

ETERNAL LIFE." The children enjoyed the song shared by Brother Tim. We are 

honored to host these men of God and have been inspired by the preaching and 

testimonies they shared and beautiful songs by Brother Jamie Ellis and Jim 

Laramore. 

Last December, we held a successful gift-giving program, providing meals and 

gifts to kids and adults, thanks to Bro. Hendricks help to make it possible. Please 

continue to pray for our Bible studies, jail ministries, feeding program and soul 

winning. Additionally, please pray our family’s physical and spiritual strength as 

we continue our work in the Lord’s Vineyard. 

 

I also ask for your prayers as we prepare to return to the US in June to seek 

additional partners for expanding the gospel here in the Philippines. Please also 

pray for our financial need $260 for passport renewal of Nathaniel and Aislah and 

$5,000 for plane tickets. Thank you for your investment in the Lord’s work! 

             

     
Your co-laborers,  

                                            Brother Howard M. Miller   Romans 5:8 


